
 

Management   Mee�ng   Agenda   –   Tuesday   8th   September   2020  
7.30pm   at   OGCC  

Present   &   Apologies-   

Present-Mar�n   Cooper,   Alan   Johnson,   Paul   Eyre,   Den   Lane,   Conor   Keem,   Steve   Cro�,   John   Richards,  
Steve   Monks,   Neil   Shaw,   Mike   Stansfield  

Apologies-   Stuart   Ellio�,   Tom   Belieu,   amd   Paul   Smith  

Correspondence  

● Chapel   Happy   to   host   AGM   in   November   so   need   to   set   date   and   format.   This   is   in   process   of  
being   arranged  

● Email   from   Brian   Birtles   of   Cheshire   League   regarding   a   request   for   a   mee�ng,   and   also   some  
area’s   we   could   discuss.   Although   not   willing   to   commit   to   anything   at   this   stage,   it   was   felt   that  
a   mee�ng   would   be   a   good   idea   with   myself   and   Mar�n   Cooper   in   a�endance.   Dates   to   be  
advised-   probably   now   a�er   the   season.  

Treasurer  

● Tom   was   not   in   a�endance   and   has   tendered   his   resigna�on   as   Treasurer   at   the   end   of   this  
season.   The   Management   Commi�ee   would   like   to   thank   Tom   for   his   sterling   work   over   many  
years   and   hope   he   enjoys   his   “re�rement”  

● Tom   has   provided   a   financial   update   and   we   have   £5,127.80   in   the   two   bank   accounts.   Readers  
have   been   paid   for   the   Match   Balls,   and   there   are   some   monies   outstanding   which   are   being  
chased   up   via   myself.  

● To   cover   Tom   leaving,   Paul   Eyre   is   to   be   a   new   signatory   on   the   bank   accounts   so   we   can   keep  
the   league   func�oning   whilst   the   new   treasurer   gets   his   feet   under   the   table..  

Junior   Cricket  

● Den   feels   that   the   junior   season   went   really   well   and   we   were   all   in   agreement   with   him.   Under  
the   circumstances   Den   has   done   an   excellent   job,   with   the   help   of   Conor   and   they   should   be  
congratulated   on   this.   The   only   thing   outstanding   are   several   results   at   all   levels   so   we   can   get  
the   final   league   posi�ons   prepared.  

● There   have   been   enquires   from   surrounding   leagues   asking   whether   they   can   enter   teams   into  
our   junior   set   up.   Any   enquiries   will   be   considered   BUT   we   need   a   “wri�en”   (preferably   email)  
request.  

Senior   Cricket .  

● The   Hawke   Trophy   was   won   by   Old   Glossop   in   a   close   game   with   Newton   at   Old   Glossop.  
● The   second   division   final   is   on   the   13th   September   commencing   at   12.30pm,   and   is   again  

between   Old   Glossop   and   Newton.   It   was   a   toss   up   for   the   venue   and   Old   Glossop   were   again  
the   winners   of   this.  

● Sunday   13th   September   is   also   the   date   of   the   Bissenden   Semi   Final   and   Final-   Hazel   Grove  
already   being   one   of   the   finalists   a�er   bea�ng   Tintwistle   last   week-   well   done   to   them.  



 

● The   other   semi   final   is   between   Chapel   and   Broadbo�om   and   is   to   be   held   at   CHAPEL,  
commencing   at   10.30am.   The   early   start   is   due   to   the   final   being   played   directly   a�erwards  
(hopefully   2pm   start)   again   at   CHAPEL.   Good   luck   to   all   three   teams   on   the   day   

● Please   note   there   is   NO   promo�on   or   relega�on   this   year.   
● There   were   several   discussions   regarding   the   format   of   the   league   next   year,   and   a   be�er   use   of  

third   team   cricket   was   discussed.   Neil   Shaw   and   Mar�n   Cooper   are   mee�ng   to   try   and   bring   a  
format   together   so   we   can   present   something   at   the   AGM  

Finals   Commi�ee,   

● Again,   we   need   all   trophies   back   so   that   they   can   be   presented   to   this   years   winners.   Please  
contact   Steve   Monks   on   07540-282591   to   arrange   ge�ng   the   trophy   to   the   league..  

Transfers,   Disciplinary   Commi�ee  

● One   ma�er   being   dealt   with   via   Karl   Williams,   disciplinary   secretary.  

League   Dinner  

● This   is   obviously   not   going   ahead   this   year   and   we   are   trying   to   find   out   what   is   the   posi�on  
regarding   the   £500.00   deposit   that   has   been   paid.   John   Richards   is   dealing   with   this   ma�er   but  
having   difficulty   due   to   Bredbury   Hall   being   closed.  

Sponsorship   Commi�ee  

● Nothing   to   report   this   mee�ng  

   Any   Other   Business  

● I   will   start   amending   contact   lists   in   near   future   as   I   have   now   got   a   new   computer   which   will  
make   doing   this   much   easier.  

● Part   of   the   discussion   between   Neil   and   Mar�n   is   to   try   and   stop   forfeited   games   so   that   teams  
play   more   cricket.  

● To   ensure   the   umpires   are   kept   informed   of   what’s   happening   then   we   would   like   1   or   2   umpires  
to   join   the   commi�ee   for   next   year.   I   am   also   going   to   try   and   get   a   list   of   more   umpires   email  
addresses  

Next   Mee�ng  

Monday   5th   October   2020   again   at   7.30pm,   again   at   Old   Glossop.  

Further   details   for   the   AGM   will   follow  

 

.  

 


